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APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Melissa Keating (Enfield) and Sylvia Stuart (Waltham Forest).
1.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

Minutes from the meeting held on 11 December 2008 were agreed.

2.
CAPITAL AMBITION WORK UPDATE – Simon Pannell

Recession – Jobs Update
London Councils recently collected information from boroughs on the likelihood of job cuts due the recession following recent media enquiries.   Sixteen boroughs responded – grossing up the responses suggested that the sector will ‘lose’ about 2500 full time equivalent jobs.  However, respondents indicated that a reduction in use of agency workers would make a significant contribution to this number of losses.  Some boroughs also indicated that there was likely be some need for voluntary/compulsory redundancies but the main cause in any reductions would be due to longer term efficiency projects rather than a reaction to the economic circumstances.
Simon asked colleagues if they had noticed an increase in job applications. All responded yes, around 30% increase with a higher number of applications being made by those with recent private sector experience.

Apprenticeships

London local government has a target of providing 2,000 apprenticeship placements by 2012 (including through contractors in certain cases).   This commitment was recently signed off at a Leaders Committee meeting at London Councils.   The Mayor has committed the GLA group to offering 1,000 apprenticeships.  There are no plans to publish individual borough targets.

London boroughs are at different stages in the development of their schemes.  Ealing and Barking & Dagenham already have well-established programmes and are sharing their good practice via Capital Ambition.   There are boroughs which have not recently used apprenticeships and so need to develop their capacity to deliver.
London Councils has received funding from the LSC to establish and host a London local authorities sub-group to feed into the main Apprenticeships Taskforce.  The group will be a small officer level group with attendance by a member of one of the trade unions. 

3.
EQUALITIES IN EMPLOYMENT SUB-GROUP – Dave Goldsmith
Six months ago Dave undertook a project to look at the Equalities work being undertaken across London boroughs.  His findings highlighted that London does better than many other parts of the country in terms of appointing people from BME backgrounds but there is still a way to go.  One of the issues we need to research in more depth is why people with disabilities and BME backgrounds apply for jobs but do not necessarily get appointed.

Dave asked if any colleagues would be interested in forming a sub-group and asked for volunteers and a Chair.

The outcome of the sub-group would be to promote best practice and ensure that each London borough is doing what it says does when signing up to the Equalities Agenda.

It was acknowledged that the group could potentially do some useful work on issues such as the extent to which borough employment practices could support wider aims regarding issues such as child poverty.

Peta (Hounslow) and Tricia (Havering), would ask colleagues back at base if they would be interested.

Attached are presentation slides from Dave.  If you have any questions please contact Dave at mailto:dave.goldsmith@sutton.gov.uk or 020 8770 5004.

4.
METHODOLOGY OF CAPTURING & ANALYSING TIME TO HIRE & COST PERSON –

Davie Goldsmith, Sutton and Rachel Mundy, Merton

Rachel and Dave spoke about capturing and hiring and the cost of people and asked colleagues whether would find it useful for members of the Recruitment Managers network, as a sub-group, to come up with a methodology for all London boroughs to use as at present all have different systems.
Tricia, Havering would be interested in being part of the group.

If anyone else would be interested in being part of the sub-group or would like to discuss further please contact either Dave or Rachel at mailto:dave.goldsmith@sutton.gov.uk or mailto:rachel.mundy@merton.gov.uk
5.
PRESENTATION – Vetting and Baring Scheme, John Sheridan, DCSF
John Sheridan gave a presentation on the new Vetting and Baring Scheme.  He informed colleagues that the Home Office had announced a deferral of the Scheme until 12 October 2009, when increased safeguards will come in to effect.  Boroughs will not be able to register on the site until July 2010.   The legal requirement for employees to register with the VBS and for employers to check their status will come into force in November 2010.

Further details can be found on the Independent Safeguarding Authority
A copy of John’s presentation is attached.

6.  
ELECTION OF NEW CHAIR – Peta Newlin
Peta Newlin’s role is changing at LB Hounslow on 1 April, which means she won’t be able to Chair the Recruitment Managers meetings in the future.    Colleagues were asked if anyone would like to take on the responsibility.
David Simpkin, Redbridge, will now be the Chair of this group.

Colleagues thanked Peta for her all hard work and contribution to the group.

7.
SHARED RECRUITMENT ADMINISTRATION UPDATE – Dave Goldsmith
The contract has been running since April 2007.  It’s a two year contract with one year optional extension.  All contracts have been extended till 1 March 2010.
Partners of the service are currently discussing whether to extend contracts again or look at other options – timetable to re-tender is very tight.

If anyone has any queries in the meantime please contact Dave at mailto:dave.goldsmith@sutton.gov.uk or 020 8770 5004.

8.
AGENCY CONTRACT TENDER UPDATE – Peta Newlin

On track to award the Contract end of March 2009.

A number of boroughs have signed up.

If you have any questions please contact Peta on 020 8583 2108 or mailto:peta.newlin@hounslow.gov.uk
9. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
CRB Response Times – Jennie Burbury

As our London representative, Jennie recently attended a CRB user-group meeting and it was confirmed that response times are getting worse, as had been indicated by a London Councils’ survey of boroughs.   The delays are at the Metropolitan Police end.  The CRB is providing staff to work extra shifts with the Met Police to help with the backlog as delays are up to 12 weeks.  However these additional resources would not be in place until the start of April
Shared Health

Kensington and Chelsea are thinking at looking at shared health.  If any boroughs are interested please contact Val Bolger at mailto:val.bolger@rbkc.gov.uk or 020 7361 3000.
Data collection on where new social workers are coming from

There was a discussion about capturing information on where new children and families social workers were recruited from.   London Councils agreed to produce a questionnaire, which would be circulated to colleagues for agreement, before sending out.  The information would be collected over a three month period and the proposal was as follows:
Other London local authority

Non-London local authority

NHS

Third sector

Agency

Straight from college

Internal promotion

Overseas

Other (recently retired, unemployed)

Simon emailed colleagues for comments on 19 March re above.
Farewell - Retirement
Colleagues wished Garry Blackwood, Kingston, best wishes for the future and thanked him for his hard work and contributions over the years.

10.
DATES OF NEXT MEETING
11 June 2009 (10am-12.30)

Future Dates

17 September 2009 (10am-12.30)

10 December 2009 (10am-12.30)
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